
RHODE ISLAND 
D E P A R T M E N T OF E N V I R O N M E N T A L M A N A G E M E N T 

235 Promenade Street. Providence. Rl 0290S-5767 TDD 401-222-4462 

June 22, 2005 

Mr. Thomas Deller 
City of Providence 
Department of Planning and Development 
400 Westminster Street 
Providence, RI 02903 

RE: 100 Bosworth Street, Providence, (ST-28246) 

Dear Mr. Deller: 

The Office of Waste Management has reviewed Site Investigation Report dated August 2004 that 
was submitted by your consultant GZA. The data that has been provided is deemed to satisfy the 
applicable soil and groundwater standards. Therefore, the Department is requiring no further 
action with regard to the impacts from the former USTs at this site. If excavation is done at the 
site in the future in the vicinity of the release, any contaminated soil encountered must be 
managed in accordance with RIDEM Oil Pollution Control Regulations and Rules and 
Regulations for Solid Waste Managemeni Facilities. 

The groundwater monitoring wells must be closed in accordance with Section 13.0, Appendix of 
the RIDEM Rules and Regulations for Groundwater Quality, as amended July 1993. The 
Department ofEnvironmental Management reserves the right to require additional 
investigation and/or remedial action if in the future significant contamination attributable 
to this site is discovered or if the land use changes. " ' 

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please feel free to contact me at, (401) 222-2797 
extension 7120. 

Sincerely, 

Peter Sullivan 
Senior Environmental Scientist 
Office of Waste Management 

Cc: Sarah DeStefano 
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